

Meeting Title:	Pinwherry & Pinmore Community Council Meeting
Date Time	Thursday, November 17th 2022
Location:	Village hall, Pinwherry
Chairperson	David Logan
Minutes By:	Bob Green

Present CC:	David Logan, David Hall, Bob Green, Gillian Green, Hugh Armour,	
In Attendance :		Link officer SAC: Chris Campbell Elected Member:Gavin Scott

1.	Apologies: Sue Royce
2.	Declarations of interest: None
3.	Minutes of last meeting: Approved 1st David Hall 2nd Bob Green
4.	<p>Matters arising and action points:</p> <p>Jilly Green gave an update on the transportation of child from Pinwherry Village to Nursery.</p> <p>Action: Bob Green to speak with headmistress of Colmonell Primary Yvonne Templeton.</p> <p>Hugh Armour said that there had been an issue surrounding someone applying for driving lessons via the Hadyard Hill Education Fund. They have had questions asked as to who will be providing the lessons and why they are going with this driving school. Jilly Green asked David Logan Chairman, as he sits on this panel if it was the panel asking these questions? David advised it was not the panel.</p> <p>Action: Hugh Armour to find out from the person applying for the funding who is asking these questions.</p> <p>Bob Green gave an update from the Knockadhar Wind Farm open day at Pinwherry Village Hall. Plans are advanced, and the environmental reports should be completed by the end of January 23, there will then be a four month consultation period. Bob Green asked for SAC position on the development, and asked for advice on how Pinwherry and Pinmore could object formally. Gavin Scott said he would look into this firstly to see the position of SAC and also to introduce Bob to people in the planning department dealing with this. There was discussion surrounding creating a village action group for the village to formally object, and how we as a village gain information on impact reports.</p>

	<p>There was discussion around arranging a village meeting for everyone to get together and discuss.</p> <p>David Hall and David Logan gave an update on the meeting they attended at Barrhill for the Arecleoch Extension Meeting. There were three proposals put forward, but the proposal voted and approved was for 25% for 5 years going to Barrhill the rest would then be equally shared out between other affected communities.</p>
5.	<p>Police report</p> <p>Update from Hugh Armour, this is his first month dealing with the report, and after requesting via the email provided, within the timescale of 10 days, as advised by the Police, they have utterly failed to send.</p> <p>Bob Green said that the Police had said they were attending the meeting and perhaps were running late but bringing the report with them.</p> <p>There was no attendance by the police at this meeting.</p>
6.	<p>Link officer report:</p> <p>Update from Chris Campbell regarding issues with private road at Muck Waters. Chris had attended a meeting with Mr and Mrs Bean at Otter Cottage, to help them form an association, the association now has a constitution, and Mr and Mrs Bean have been corresponding with the owner of the private road, the owner of the road believes BT are responsible for the damage to the road.</p>
7.	<p>Elected Member report:</p> <p>Gavin Scott, advised he'd been off work for six weeks, sick, so didn't have much to report.</p> <p>Bob Green asked Gavin regarding the ARA report that had been sent over after Peter Hendersons meeting with ARA, that he had been concerned to see that, ARA who met with Peter on 20th September had not been truthful with Peter Henderson regarding running out of monies for any further works in South Ayrshire. A week after speaking with Peter they went to SAC to tell them they had run out of funding so won't be commencing with any further new projects, in order to gain approval from SAC to stop work. Gavin said he would speak with M Dowey regarding his concerns.</p> <p>The running out of funds will stop the resurfacing of Muck Road which was due to be carried out in October.</p> <p>Chris Campbell also put forward advice for Community Councils to ensure they take all small grants and funding matter into the private session, after monthly meeting,</p> <p>There is no update as yet on the Place Plan.</p> <p>Chris also said that ARA now have a policy to only reply to the PPCC email address, Chris was advised that an agreement had been made by PPCC community councillors that all correspondence was now to be sent through to the Secretary of the PPCC, who would in turn send on via the PPCC email to the intended party to ensure, transparency.</p>
8.	<p>Planning and Licensing:</p> <p>Three planning matters, nothing that concerns our villages.</p>

9.	<p>Roads: None</p>
10.	<p>Treasurer's Report: £23,740.05 in bank at present, Bob Green has had correspondence with Foundation Scotland, and now needs to allocate monies in bank to each funder. There are still grants to be released to the PPCC, he has had correspondence with Gillian at Scottish Power regarding the Kilgallioch Fund. There was some discussion around the Overpayment made by SAC, which was believed to have been dealt with by the previous Treasurer, but it seems the overpayment hasn't been paid back, so Bob will look into getting the money paid back as agreed with SAC.</p>
11.	<p>Correspondence: None</p>
12.	<p>Public Business: None</p>
13.	<p>AOCB: Jilly asked about issues surrounding litter pick bin bags being picked up, as the neighbourhood team don't seem to respond to emails. Chris Campbell will speak with Caroline Borland. We still also don't seem to have the bin that was promised to Pinwherry Village Bus Stop.</p>
14.	<p>Date of Next Meeting: Thursday 15th December</p>